
PLAYDEN PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

HELD 6
th

 November 2014 AT 19:30 AT THE PLAYDEN W.I. HALL 

DRAFT MINUTES 

1. APOLOGIES: 
Cllr Lenihan (TL) & PCSO Bevan (DB). 

 

2. ATTENDEES: 
Cty Cllr Glazier (KG); Dist Cllrs Ramus (NR) & Osborne (PO) 

Cllrs Stone (DGS), Blackham (AB) & Osborne (PO) 

Messrs Maxfield (CM) & Ross (WR); Mesdames Kent (RK) & Ramus (JR) 

 

3. PCSO REPORT: 

There was no report. 

 

4. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST: 

There were none. 

 

5. PUBLIC SESSION: 

WR queried condition of a footpath, that it transpires is in Rye Town’s area. 

JR had cleaned all Rye Foreign’s road signs that she could reach, the Chairman stated 

that the Council would look at ours.. 

RK queried positioning of 30mph signs on Military Road. 

 

6. NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH: 

Clerk to write to ex-Cllr Dearden to ask for an update. 

Action Clerk 

 

7. VISITING COUNCILLOR’S REPORTS: 

KG – reported that ESCC is to remove the detritus in front of  Mr Fleet’s house and 

that there hed been a number of complaints regarding one particular effigy burned at 

Lewes celebrations. 

NR – reported he had attended a very long meeting at RDC attempting to anticipate 

future cut-backs, with the aim of not eating into reserves. 

PO – reported that the weekly e-mail from RDC has had an encouraging take-up and 

that Iden P C have also been investigating the costs of renovation/replacement of 

“finger” sign-posts. He also explained the ramifications of the RDC proposed 

development land levy. 

 

8. MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF: 2
nd

 October 2014 Having been proposed by PO & seconded 

 by AB it was resolved they be adopted. 

 

9. MATTERS ARISING: 

KG to expedite sending details on potential financial support for finger sign-post 

works. 

 

10. CORRESPONDENCE: 

Clerk reported on Southern Water Draft proposals. 

 

11. PLANNING: 
There were no applications. 

 

 



 

12. ACCOUNTS: 
a) It was resolved to pay Clerk’s salary & expenses. 

b) It was resolved to pay AB for photocopying £8-00 

 

13. PARISH AFFAIRS:  

a) The possibility of altering the boundary with Rye Foreign was discussed, but it 

was decided the the requirements would be too onerous. 

b) Due to the deterioration of the noticeboard PO will ask his joiner to look at it. 

 

14. PARISH COUNCILLORS’ REPORTS: 

AB reported that Iden P C had submitted the Cycle Path application 27 October. 

 

15. ADDITIONAL ITEMS:   To consider such other items as the Chairman decides are urgent and due 

notice of which has been given to the Clerk on the day of the meeting. 

There being no further business the meeting closed at 20:32 

 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE HELD AT THE W.I. HALL ON: 

4th DECEMBER 2014 

Signed Ray Harrington-Lowe, Parish Clerk 


